

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

SUBJECT: SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY ROAD CONDITIONS

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to Simon Fraser University.

REPORT

The Transportation Committee, at its meeting on 2010 June 09, under New Business was presented with information regarding road conditions on University Drive.

A member of the Bicycle Advisory Group relayed information to the Committee regarding dangerous road conditions on University Drive, in particular the curve that merges southbound from University Drive into the westbound lane on Burnaby Mountain Parkway. The concerns specifically addressed the lack of shoulder for cyclists to utilize as well as restricted vision while attempting to merge onto Burnaby Mountain Parkway.

Staff advised that the road network above Burnaby Mountain Parkway is under the purview of Simon Fraser University.

Arising from the discussion, the Transportation Committee requested Council advise Simon Fraser University of the concerns raised.

This report is presented in accordance with the Committee's recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor N. Volkow

Chair

Councillor S. Dhaliwal

Vice Chair

Councillor R. Chang

Member

Copied to: City Manager

Director Planning & Building

Director Engineering